
PUBLIC NOTICE FOR 
CLEAN WATER ACT 401 WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION 

BEFORE THE STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 
 
A request for water quality certification (certification) for the Sites Reservoir Project was 
filed with the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board). Certifications 
are issued under section 401 of the Clean Water Act. California Code of Regulations, 
title 23, section 3858, requires the Executive Director of the State Water Board to 
provide public notice of an application for certification at least twenty-one (21) days 
before taking certification action on the application. The typical notice period may be 
shortened in an emergency.  
 
Written questions and/or comments regarding the application should be directed to 
Derek Wadsworth: 

By email: 
Derek.Wadsworth@Waterboards.ca.gov 

or 

By mail: 
State Water Resources Control Board 

Division of Water Rights – Water Quality Certification Program 
Attn: Derek Wadsworth 

P.O. Box 2000 
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000 

 
RECEIVED: March 1, 2024 
PROJECT: Sites Reservoir Project 
APPLICANT: Sites Project Authority 
CONTACT: Alicia Forsythe 
COUNTIES: Colusa, Glenn, Tehama, and Yolo 
PUBLIC NOTICE: April 2, 2024 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Sites Project Authority is proposing the Sites Reservoir 
Project (Project), which includes a 1.5 million acre-feet surface water reservoir that 
would divert water from the Sacramento River. The reservoir would be located on and 
impound water from two tributaries to the Sacramento River - Funks Creek and Stone 
Corral Creek.  The reservoir inundation area would be in rural, unincorporated areas of 
Glenn and Colusa counties, approximately 10 miles west of the community of Maxwell. 
Other Project-related components, including the Red Bluff Pumping Plant and 
Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District Main Canal Pumping Plant, would be in Glenn, Colusa, 
Tehama, and Yolo counties. The Project would use existing infrastructure to divert water 
from the Sacramento River at Red Bluff and Hamilton City to the new Sites Reservoir. 
New and existing facilities would transfer water into and out of the reservoir, with 
ultimate release back to the Sacramento River system via existing canals and a new 
pipeline located near the town of Dunnigan. Water released from Sites Reservoir would 
be used in northern and southern California for multiple purposes, including irrigation, 
domestic consumption, and fish and wildlife. The Project, in part, consists of: 
geotechnical investigations; construction of two dams, seven saddle dams, and two 
saddle dikes; development of two recreation areas; road construction and 
improvements; and construction of pumping facilities and pipelines. 
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